



**Principal:** Chloe Phillips Havelock Road, Southall, Middlesex UB2 4NY T: 020 8813 9168 | F: 020 8571 7332

E: sybil.elgar@nas.orq.uk | www.sybilelgarschool.org.uk

27th March 2020

**Dear Parents and Carers** 

Thank you so much for your attention to the Government guidance which remains that the safest thing to do is to keep your child at home and away from other people to avoid the risk of infection.

We have had a reduced staff team as their health and safety has permitted and are extremely proud of their commitment during these times. Our teams have been liaising with families and social services as well as our Education Departments to ensure that everyone is kept up to date on what is happening.

Our teachers, TLA's and multi-disciplinary teams continue to prepare work for the children and endeavour to make contact with you regularly to ensure that learning, although in a different way- can happen.

If your child or anyone in your household starts to display any symptoms of COVID-19, please do not send them into school, but inform our reception on 020 8813 9168 or email sybil.elgarschool@nas.org.uk and follow Government guidelines about self-isolating.

We are looking to ensure that the school has a deep hygienic clean during the Easter period and will keep you informed as to what we will be doing after the holiday, taking each day at a time and following Government guidelines.

If you have received a lefter from your GP saying you are an "extremely vulnerable person" who should stay indoors for 12 weeks: There is information on the gov.uk website: https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus-extremely-vulnerable about how you can get help for deliveries. You will be asked to put your NHS Number in, which should be on the letter that the GP has sent to you.

We will work together and do all we can to help you.

I wish you a good weekend

Please take care

Yours faithfully Kind regards,

Chloe Phillips

**PRINCIPAL** 







